
Eligible employees who received a Stock Together grant in 
2020 will be notified that the payout will be available in 
their Fidelity brokerage account in Net-Benefits on March 
9th.  As a reminder this is the account that needs to be  
activated in order to access the funds.  
 
The 2021 award will be viewable on Net-Benefits on March 
31st in the same amounts as 2020- $2,500 for members 
without a pension and $500 for those that have one. 

 
Employees who are retirement eligible will receive an additional email regarding 
tax withholding on their 2020 award. If you have any questions, please reach out to 
your local stewards 

 The United States has recognized March as Women's History Month since 
1987.  This month we will be celebrating some of our union leaders and  
acknowledging the work they've done over the years for Local 2213.  
 
 
 
 
Let's start with one of my very favorite people,  
Alicia Johnson. Alicia became a steward in 1998. When I took 
over as ABM of Buffalo in 2012, Alicia was my go to girl from 
day one.  I could always count on her to tell it to me like it is, 
no sugarcoating anything. She earned my trust immediately. 
In 2017, I asked her to run for Western Unit Chair (of course 
she won : ) and just this month I recommended her to fill the  
Recording Secretary opening.  The Executive Board voted  
unanimously to appoint her to the position.  She is fiercely  
loyal to our local and our members.  Alicia's big heart, no 
 nonsense approach to everything and strong work ethic make 
her a great Officer for 2213.  I am fortunate to have her on my 
team, and honored to call her my friend.   
 
Barb Carson 
President/Business Manager 
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